
 
 

June 18, 2021 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, Students and Staff: 
 

Re:    Information Bulletin 
 

With less than two weeks left in the school year, our District is looking forward to ending on a positive 

note. In the month of June so far, our District has not had a COVID-19 school exposure. This week the 

province announced details related to the recovery plan for K-12 education. The Minister of Education 

together with the Provincial Health Officer outlined a return to “near-normal” in September. This is 

welcome news and a huge relief for our system which has faced so many challenges in the last 15 months. 

All our students, staff, and families have worked hard to follow the guidelines to help keep everyone 

healthy and safe. Our District appreciates students, staff, and families for working together and supporting 

each other. Thank you! 
 

The District will be spending time reviewing the K-12 Education Recovery Plan and working over the 

Summer to implement it in our schools. As announced by the province, we can expect the following to 

remain in place in September: 
 

• Daily Health Checks 

• Staying Home When Sick 

• Diligent Hand Washing 
 

As announced by the province, the following is expected in September: 
 

• No Cohorts and Learning Groups 

• The return of Sports and Extra-Curricular Activities 
 

Our schools will continue to take direction from public health officials regarding mask wearing, which is 

expected to follow policy in the community, and will be updated in August. To help students and staff, 

transition out of the recovery phase of the pandemic, additional support will be provided for students with 

a focus on mental health and learning support. We are waiting for further details with respect to Ministry 

funding for the Langley School District. As was the case from the start of the pandemic, our District 

prioritized connection and creating a culture of care for all students. You can read more about the 

province’s announcement in the news release here. 
 

It is important for the community to understand, the province’s announcement does not impact these last 

days of school. We want to emphasize that current health and safety guidelines in place will remain until 

the end of the school year and through Summer Session. We will be sharing more information as it 

becomes available and before the end of the school year.  
 

The District and our community partners will be celebrating Langley Grad Week from June 21-25. We 

encourage everyone to do what you can to support and honour our grads. You can read more about 

Langley Grad Week here. The province is sharing a year-end video to congratulate all students and 

graduates here. Our District is proud of all our students and their accomplishments. We wish grads success 

as they move on to their next phase of life. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Gord Stewart 

Superintendent of Schools 

https://www.sd35.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2021/06/2021EDUC0044-001180.pdf
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/news-events/district-board-news/view/langley-school-district-celebrates-grad-week/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GmfNznx7cYo

